LINGUISTICS SPECIALIST GROUP MEETING 

Friday 9th March 2007
Room B204, Bloomsbury Suite, BRUNEI GALLERY, SOAS
Minutes
1.
Apologies: Lynne Murphy, David Hornsby, Billy Clark, Geoff Hall, Ben Rampton?

Present: David Adger (DA), Patricia Ashby (PA), Kate Beeching (KB), Alison Dickens (AD), Dick Hudson (DH), Florence Myles (FM), Jean Peccei (JP), Paul Rowlett (PR Chair)
2.
Minutes from last meeting: these were accepted as a true record of the meeting with the following corrections: 
David Hornsby

Hans Rausing project
24th– 26th August 2007 are the dates for the PTLC conference, the summer school is 13th – 23rd August 2007. AD is liaising with PTLC organising committee not BAAP

Item 4 Benchmarking: delete related fieldwork

3. Matters arising:
Item 3 – AD sent publicity about W2Go to the relevant lists but this was not successful for linguistics. A recent call for mini-project proposals which targeted specific subjects yielded three bids for linguistics – a survey of English Language courses, Phonetics testing and a website Who’s Who in Linguistics. One translation project was also accepted.

DH highlighted the fact that the LAGB list is no longer open to all so AD needs to join LAGB or send messages to group members. Also the e-bulletin needs to be tailored to linguistics for this list and BAAL.

Action: AD


Hans Rausing project – AD has looked at the website and they already run a number workshops so the group needs to decide what we would want them to do for us specifically and how we would fund this.

Sociolinguistics event hosted by Paul Kerswill, Lancaster, was very successful and there has been some interest in a similar event for Psycholinguistics


PTLC – AD reported that she had heard from the organisers but now needs to know more about what the SC’s role will be in this.


Drawing trees – DA sent AD a handbook and outline of the workshop. DH questioned whether there is there anything out there already, e.g. on the Linguistics Association of America website. 
Action: AD to look at website. DA to send message about Latex (pronounced Latech) for Linguistics. 
4. 
Subject Centre update 

· Evaluation 2006/7 – AD reported that the SC will use a brief questionnaire supplemented by departmental visits. FM has agreed to host a visit at Newcastle. DA suggested that the SC take a stand at the LAGB conference to distribute the questionnaire and find possible host departments. It was also suggested that individual members of departments should be emailed the questionnaire. Action: AD
· Subject Centre branding – AD described new initiatives to improve the profile of the SC. It was felt that there is a need to give a view of where individual items found through Google and other searching come from, e.g. that they are part of the SC resource collection. It was also felt that people involved in the SC (e.g. staff and SAG members) need to be more prominent. There was a strong feeling that the e-bulletin needs to be sorted by subject. DH suggested looking at the Linguist list to get ideas for new way of presenting events. Action: AD
· Good Practice Guide – PA reported that the URLs are not working on Michael Ashby’s article. Action: AD to check
Articles due to be added are:

· Pidgins and Creoles

· Discourse Analysis

· Language and Gender

· Lexical Semantics

All have been received and are in the review and editing process.

· Mini-projects – AD reported that a recent call for mini-project bids which particularly asked for projects in Linguistics has led to 3 good bids being received and accepted. These are:
· Jim Milton (Swansea) - Who’s Who in Linguistics – Heroes of Linguistic Thought (Website)
· Judith Baxter (Reading) - English Language at undergraduate level: its place within UK Higher Education in the 21st century (Survey)
· Barry Heselwood (Leeds) – Assessing and marking students’ productions of IPA consonants and vowels.
A bid exploring methods for collecting data from translation students to inform teaching approaches was also funded (Séverine Hubscher-Davidson, Salford)

· Why study linguistics? (item on Strategy Group agenda)

5. 
QAA Benchmarking revision

Some minimal changes were agreed as follows: 

Page 1: new figures for provision of linguistics (UCAS website)

Add note to the effect that the revised document is substantially the same with only minor changes on page 1, 2, 4 and 5
Page 2: the revitalisation of endangered languages to be replaced by endangered languages as an area of study

Page 4: language death to be replaced by language endangerment and/or death

Page 5 section 3.2: new bullet -  the practicalities of organising and carrying out fieldwork.
Amendment to bullet 5 – addition of and fieldwork techniques in general
Page 8: Discipline-specific skills a) threshold and attainment statements should be swapped.
Action: AD

6.
Events  

· Teaching Language Skills – AD to contact John to get contact details and offer to finalise the event. It was suggested that  change of title might better describe the event and position it within Linguistics as well as Languages, e.g  Linking teaching and research in language teaching. Action: AD
· Phonetics – PA confirmed the dates for the PTLC event. AD has been contacted but no meeting to discuss SC contribution has yet been fixed. Action: PA to contact John Maidment. [Note: AD has subsequently been contacted and a meeting has been suggested. AD has offered her availability.]
· Psycholinguistics – following the success of the sociolinguistics event the idea of a similar event for psycholinguistics was suggested. This was welcomed by the group. It was noted that this is potentially quite difficult to teach within a linguistics department as expectations of students are not that of the subject e.g. they may find themselves dealing with maths. This can lead to differences between teaching it within linguistics rather than psychology as often resources are limited. This would all make a good topic for an event. Suggestions for hosts/organisers were Michelle Laufer and Anand Syea @ Westminster. Another suggestion was a textbook author (John Field). It was also suggested to approach Marjorie Lorch (Linguistics Strategy Group). Action: AD to check GPG article author [Anne Anderson] and make some initial contacts.
· BAAL/LAGB events

LAGB

SC sponsored session at LAGB was very well attended last year. The Chair of LAGB has been approached and is very happy for us to do this again. It was suggested that this year we address the issues of teaching research skills to linguistics students (UG and PG). Ad Neeleman from UCL has been suggested as he teaches a module that aims to get students to cope with primary literature. AD reported that the English Language/Linguistics transition study is due to be published and it was agreed that we ask authors of to present. A further speaker is being sought to look at the curriculum for first year linguistics, perhaps the teaching of grammar to first year students which came up as an issue in the transition report. Action: PR
BAAL

The group was a little puzzled as to why the response from BAAL, while positive, suggested that we put in a paper in the usual way. It was felt that the group was not in a position to do this and that perhaps BAAL had misunderstood our offer. AD offered to talk to Ros Mitchell for advice and PR to contact BAAL. Action: AD and PR [email to chair of BAAL now sent and 30 mins slot to present the group has been offered and accepted]
7.
Mentoring project

The SC has a priority to work with new staff and is happy to support a mentoring project. This would involve supporting and networking new staff with existing academics (across UK HE) who would act as advisors. It was agreed to contact GPG articles authors whose details would be posted on a web page with an invitation to be contacted for support. This would also include FAQs – e.g. where can I get help? Which would point them to a moodle site or blog. It was suggested that this could be publicised and academics could be recruited at the LAGB and BAAL meeetings. Action AD
8.        English Language transition update

· English at ‘A’ level report – this is now complete and provides some very useful and positive insights into progression in English Language and Linguistics. AD will circulate copies to the group when it is published. [Note: the report has now been published online at: www.english.heacademy.ac.uk/explore/resources/transition/report.php
· Statistics [A level points] were supplied to the group, as requested at the previous meeting.
9.
Updates on CLIE, A level SIG etc

A level SIG
DH reported that the proposed ‘A’ level in Linguistics is being considered by WJEC board. They are hoping to hear the result by Easter. BC sent the following via email:
“We are continuing to work towards an A Level in Linguistics. Our proposal was recently considered at a meeting of the Welsh Joint Education Committee. Sadly, they do not have the space to take this further just now. We have had an offer from a school (McAuley Catholic School, Doncaster) to trial our materials. We will be meeting in London on the 20th April to discuss our plans for trialing our materials there and at other schools. We have invited two new members to join our group: Jonathan Robinson, Accents and Dialects Curator at the British Library; and Julie Blake, an experienced teacher who has also developed material for Teachit and is currently a schools liaison consultant at the University of Sheffield.”


CLIE – nothing to report
10.  AOB and date of next meeting 

Next meeting: Thursday 7th June at CILT 
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